
OUR PURPOSE 

* To unite women 

in a fellowship 

of worship, 

study, and 

offering which 

will deepen and 

strengthen 

their own 

spiritual lives, 

and lead them 

into Christian 

service in 

parish, 

community, 

diocese, nation, 

and world.  

* To work for 

and sustain an 

informed 

interest in the 

mission of the 

Church. 
z 

Diocesan Anglican Church Women  
Diocese of Fredericton 

Volume 3, Issue 1  ~  September 2013  

Diocesan ACW Quiet Day  

Camp Medley, Gagetown 

September 4, 2013 , Registration and Fellowship: 9 am  

Deanery Presidents, please bring muffins for coffee break.  

10 am - Holy Communion with the Revõd Rob Marsh 

A Freewill Offering will be collected during the Service  

Lunch:  Please bring something for a Cold Potluck Lunch  

Guest Speaker: Revõd Jennifer Brown, Nackawic 

Come and enjoy a lovely day of fellowship  

with your ACW friends!  
 

Call Pauline Longñ672 -8967ñif you need more information.  

Deadline for 

next issue !  

October 19  

Posted on the Diocese of Fredericton web site (anglican.nb.ca.)  

Members, please post or circulate this newsletter in your ACW Branch.  

Attention all Branch Treasurers : 

At the election of officers at the Diocesan ACW Annual Meeting in May, 

Karen Patterson was elected as the Diocesan ACW Treasurer: 

8 Forresters Drive, Quispamsis, NB   E2G 1N4 

E-mail: pattersoned at hotmail.com 

Please note change of location of Executive Meeting : 

The next Diocesan ACW Executive meeting is on  

Tuesday, October 29  

9:30 am, coffee/tea, muffins; 10 am, meeting begins  

St. Johnõs Anglican Church, 58 Broad Road, Oromocto 

(Diagonally across from the hospital ñMap on page 7) 
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Greetings from Your President . . .  

Dear ACW Members: 

     What a wonderful ACW Annual was held in May.  I just canôt thank everyone 
enough for all your work and co-operation in making it such a success.  We were in 
need of three new officers and with our theme ñBelieve,ò our Heavenly Father made 

sure the offices were filled:  

 First Vice-President - Rosemarie Kingston,  

 Second Vice-President - Linda Lebans, and  

 Treasurer - Karen Patterson.   

 We wish these officers all the best as they carry on our ACW work.  We were sorry to lose 

Pauline Long from the elected executive, but she will continue on Social Action. 

 We held our first executive meeting June 24 and had so many in attendance that we had to 

move from the meeting room into the Church Hall. 

 I attended the Annual Meeting of the Farraline Home, May 25.  They too had a change of 
officers.  Marlene Mercer is their new President, and she conducted her first meeting, July 18.  The 
chairman of the Fundraising Gala to be held in October was present to explain and go over the plans 
for this big event.  (See information in this issue)  We want every ACW Branch to participate with 
donations for the Silent Auction, Crafts, Sale Items, Brown Bags, Bake Sale Items, and volunteers to 

work at the dinner and sale tables. 

 I am writing this before the Farraline Garden Party, August 15, and Quiet Day, September 4.  
Hope to see many of you there and with the Deanery Meetings starting in September, I look forward 

to visiting and working with you.  Diocesan Officers, please plan to attend the Deanery 

Meetings whenever possible. 

 After your Deanery meetings, please forward officer information to Diane Todd, Secretary, so we 
can keep our e-mail and mailing lists up-to-date.  This should include name, mailing address, e-mail 

address, and phone number.  Even if your officers stay the same, please keep us informed. 

 Deanery Presidents and Branch Presidents, please send reports and write-ups in for ñLaunching 
Outò and make use of this informative magazine at your meetings.  If you do not have a computer, 
get a copy from your Church Office.  It is important that every Branch have access to at least one 

copy. 

 I plan to attend the 2013 National ACW Conference in Halifax, NS, October 3-6.  I had a 
wonderful time in Calgary last year, and it will be nice to see the National Officers and delegates 

again. 

 A planning meeting for our Diocesan Annual 2014 is planned for September in Woodstock.  Our 
next Executive meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 29.  This would be a good time to bring in 

toiletries for Coverdale Centre. 

     All for this time, Iôll close with this prayer. 
      May God be with us at this time 
 His love seems close today, 
 For each decision we must make, 
 His Wisdom points the way. 
 For every need, His power be ours, 
 His Peace still every stress, 
 May God be with us at this time, 

 To guide, direct, and bless. 

     Hugs and may Godôs blessings surround you, 

  Glenna 

  Diocesan President 

ACW Launching Out 

First published, September 2011 
E-Newsletter of the Anglican Church Women 

Diocese of Fredericton 
President:  
    Glenna Geer neon2000 at nb.sympatico.ca  
 

Published September, November, February, April 

Send articles up to approx. 600 words to: 

Patti Hoyt, E-mail: patti23 at nbnet.nb.ca 

Fax: 506 832-5860 

576 Route 121, Bloomfield, NB E5N 4V1 
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Woodstock Deanery  
 

ACW Deanery Annual Meeting  

September 10, 2013  

Registration 9 am  /  Service 10 am  

St. Georgeõs Church, Plaster Rock 

Fredericton -York Deanery  
ACW Deanery Annual Meeting  

Thursday, October 17  

Registration 9 am  /  Service 10 am  

Saint Thomas Anglican Church  

71 Main Street, Stanley  

     Afternoon Special Speaker:  

The Revõd Canon Dr. Ross Hebb 
 

 Registration begins at 9 am as you enter through the Church's main door.  Refreshments and 

Anglican House Sale Table downstairs in the church hall.  Church at 10 am with the  Book of Alternate 

Services (BAS).  Theme: Faith. . the Cross. . "Far be it from me to glory, except in the Cross of our 

Lord Jesus Christ."  

 Annual Meeting in the church.  Lunch at 12:30 pm downstairs.  

 Afternoon program :  Music, Devotions, and Special Speaker in the afternoon in the church.   The 

Revõd Canon Dr. Ross Hebb, from St. Peter's Church, Fredericton, will speak on his research on the 

topic: "Wartime Letters Sent Home."  Refreshments and farewell to follow downstairs.  

 Farraline Gala . . . Friday, October 25, 4 -8 pm at Christ Church Cathedral Hall: Anglican Church 

Women are encouraged to take items for the Farraline Gala to Farraline Place, Quiet Day at Camp 

Medley on September 4, or the Fredericton/York Deanery meeting October 17.   Any items for the sale 

tables such as: white elephant, crafts, sewing/knitting, and silent auction.  These can be regular items 

or Christmas Bazaar type.    Artistic work is being accepted for a live auction.  The Gala includes supper 

and entertainment and is $20 with a receipt for $10 for everyone attending.  Baking is accepted that 

day or the day before at Farraline Place.  Wrap any items for storage and label what table it is for and 

how much you think it is worth, so we have a ballpark figure to go on.  Many Thanks for all contributions!  

 St. Mary's ACW and their Church Choir are planning a Bridge Luncheon, $ 40 a table, at 12 noon on 

a date to be announced in the Gleaner.  The money will go to the St. Mary's ACW, their Church Choir, 

and to the Anglican Church in Zealand for their Restoration Fund.  

 St. Peter's Parish Church, Fredericton, is celebrating 175 years of continued worship services in 

their Church .  They are having a special catered Parish Banquet on Saturday, October 26 in the church 

hall.  Tickets are $ 25 per person including entertainment; ticket sales are limited to 75.  Call Brenda 

Smith (457 -0862) or Frances Ashfield (450 -4348) for tickets.  There will also be a special Anniversary 

Service in St. Peter's Church with Archbishop Miller on Sunday November 24 at the 11 am service.  
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 Archdeaconry of Miramichi -Chaleur 
 

ACW Deanery Annual Meeting  

September 18, 2013  

Registration 9:30 am  /  Service 10:30 am  

St. John the Evangelist, Bay du Vin  

Shediac Deanery  
 

ACW Deanery Annual Meeting  

October 2, 2013  

Registration 9 am  /  Service 10 am  

St. James Church, 101 Fairview Drive  

(just off St. George Boulevard),  Moncton  

 

 

St. John the Baptist Anglican Church ACW, Riverview, NB  
Submitted by Janet Metzler, Secretary  

 

     It was our honour to have the Revõd Canon 

Paul Jeffries at our March meeting.  President 

Betty Peddle welcomed him, and Revõd Brent Ham 

introduced him and then gave a special prayer 

for his work in Uganda.  

     Seventeen years ago, Paul went to Kenya to 

start a school, but, after two years, he relocated 

to Uganda and started the òBishop McAllister 

Schooló where he still works today. 

     When he started the school, there were very 

few students, and they were all boys.  Today, it 

is a co-op school, and he has between 600 -700 

students.  The success of the school lives up to 

its motto of òSoaring to Great Heights.ó  Many of his former pupils have gone on to higher 

education and are very successful in their chosen careers.  

 Some of the students pay for their tuition by helping to clear the land for more school 

buildings.  Right now, they are building a new much -needed girls dormitory.  

 Paul showed us slides from the school and lunch was served, and then he was on his way for 

his next speaking engagement.  

 It was a pleasure to have him in Riverview for a time, and we all enjoyed having him with us.  

z z z 

From left to right: Revõd Canon Paul 

Jeffries, Betty Peddle, Janet Metzler, 

Revõd Brent Ham, and Norma. 
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Kingston-Kennebecasis Deanery 
 

ACW Deanery Annual Meeting  

September 19, 2013  

Registration in the Hall at 9 am 

Communion Service at 9:30 am  
Conducted by Revôd Wally Collette 

Church of Ascension, Apohaqui 
 

 Following the service, the Revôd Albert 
Snelgrove will speak to us about the 
Archdeaconry Commission Report as it applies 

to the ACW groups in our Deanery.   

 The agenda will then continue with a 
business meeting, breaking for lunch at noon.  
Each branch is asked to provide enough 
sandwiches and sweets for the number attending 
from their branch, plus some extra as the clergy 

of the Deanery will be joining us for lunch.   

 After lunch, we will continue any unfinished 
business, have a short service to remember 
deceased members, receive a report from the 
Nominating Committee, and have the Service of 

Installation of the Executive.   

 Please join us, fill your car with as many 
ACW ladies as you can fit in, bring someone who 
has never attended a Deanery meeting before, 
and be prepared to meet old friends. 

St. Andrews Deanery  
 

ACW Deanery Annual Meeting  

September 14, 2013  

Registration 9 am  /  Service 10 am  

St. Markõs Church, St. George 

Revõd Canon Keith Osborne 

Saint John Deanery  
 

ACW Deanery Annual Meeting  

October 16, 2013  

Registration 9 am  /  Service 10 am  

Stone Church, Saint John  

Lancaster Deanery  
 

ACW Deanery Annual Meeting  

September 24, 2013  

Registration 9 am  /  Service 10 am  

Trinity Church, Maces Bay  

Book of Remembrance  

and Roll of Honour  
 Please notify Inez Estabrooks and your 

Deanery representative (or President) with 

names of those who should be entered into the 

Book of Remembrance OR for  a certificate for 

the Roll of Honour.  

Inez Estabrooks  

E-mail: inezw at nb.sympatico.ca  

64 Fairfield Road, Sackville, NB E4L 2X8  

~ ACW P INS  ~ 
 

     Have you got the new ACW pin 

yet?  Give $4 for each pin to your 

Deanery President and ask her to 

pick up one for you at the next 

Executive Meeting or e -mail Glenna 

Geer -  neon2000 at nb.sympatico.ca 

or phone 506 832 -5338  
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PHOTO  GALLERY FROM THE  DIOCESAN  ACW A NNUAL  MEETING  IN  SUSSEX  
MAY 7- 8, 2013  

 

 The Diocesan ACW Annual Meeting was held at Trinity Church in Sussex on May 7 and 8 and 

over 155 members from all over the Diocese gathered to renew friendships and to participate in 

the business - the largest gathering of ACW members for many years.  Kevin Richardson had a big 

display of items from Anglican House and Ten Thousand Villages that proved to be very popular.  

See the September issue of the NB Anglican for a write -up about our Annual Meeting.  

Terri Parrill, National ACW President  

and Glenna Geer, Diocesan ACW President  

Matthew Chamberlain  

Anglican House Display  

Shawn Branch 

Threshold Ministries  

Guest Speaker:  

Archdeacon David Edwards  
Parish Development Officer  

Entertainment at the Banquet  

Sharon Miller, Bishop Miller, Glenna Geer  


